



DIVINE MERCY PARISH

SACRED HEART CHURCH · ST. PHILIP THE APOSTLE CHURCH

JULY 3, 2022 FOURTEENTH SUNDAY OF ORDINARY TIME



"The harvest is abundant but the laborers are few..." Luke 10:2

FROM THE PASTOR'S PEN

THE ISSUE IS LIFE

A good friend of mine, Father Mike, sent me his homily from last Sunday regarding the eventful decision announced by the Supreme Court. Here at Divine Mercy, we observed the previously scheduled annual Mission Sunday with a guest priest presider, Father Alphonse, whose sole focus was the mission appeal. I share with you on this July Fourth holiday weekend, Father Mike's homily which I have taken the liberty (no pun intended) to edit for our bulletin. Here's what Father Mike had to say—

The Supreme Court's decision on Friday reverses earlier rulings that had said the Constitution confers the right to receive an abortion. As the Supreme Court's website summarizes, the authority to regulate abortion is returned to the people and their representatives. In Cardinal Cupich's statement, which we made available to you in e-blasts last week and again in today's bulletin, the Cardinal notes that the struggle to protect life from the first moment of conception until natural death is far from over.

Although the Supreme Court has decided that the Constitution does not confer the right to an abortion on demand, laws in many states, including our own, do. But even if all of these laws would change, this would not mean that life emerges from this struggle victorious. We are far from living in what Saint Pope John Paul II referred to as a "culture of life." The Supreme Court may reverse its earlier decisions. Legislatures may enact laws that provide greater protections to life within the womb. But until we start listening more carefully to one another or respond with greater compassion to those who face problematic pregnancies, we will never see a true culture of life.

The intense feelings evident in the protests mounted by those who are for and against legal abortions show that we have far to go in making our world safe for every human being after the moment of their conception. The news

reports that followed Friday's story on the Supreme Court's decision, the situation in Ukraine, the violence in Chicago itself underscore how far away we are from living in a world that truly values human life.

Last Sunday's gospel message reminds us of a major step each one of us can take in moving toward a true culture of life. All human beings, whether young or old, poor, or rich, want to be treated with respect and fairness. A culture of life not only protects existence itself but safeguards the dignity of everyone. In the gospel (Luke 9:51-62), Jesus encountered a lack of respect and fairness when he entered a Samaritan village and was told to go elsewhere, presumably because he was not a Samaritan.

Jews and Samaritans had been at odds for centuries. In Jesus' day, the rift was deep. Unfortunately, geography and politics required them to interact, even if they did not like or respect one another. Two of the disciples, James and John, want to respond to the disrespect with revenge. They ask, "Lord, do you want us to bid fire come down from heaven and consume the Samaritans?" Jesus dismisses the suggestion and rebukes his disciples for their lack of tolerance. The response of Jesus was to leave that place and go to another village. Jesus chooses nonviolence.

The Lord's way of acting applies to us and to our times. Not everyone will accept us or what we believe. We may not accept that which others believe. But we can better respect one another as persons. We can pray for the grace to listen more carefully to one another.

As his public ministry progresses, Jesus sets his face toward Jerusalem. Jesus singleheartedly carries out his heavenly Father's will, whatever the consequences. His journey to Jerusalem ultimately leads to the Cross. Jesus was willing to die so that Jews, Samaritans and everyone might be reconciled with God and made one family in faith. This



is God's healing gift to us via his son, Jesus.

WALKING WITH GOD AND EACH OTHER

It is God's grace, flowing from the Cross, that enables us to build a culture of life. We cooperate with grace by refusing to dismiss or disrespect anyone, even those who have opinions very different from our own. Grace moves us to rise above all that within us that is contrary to the safeguarding of life: anger, intolerance, prejudice, the lack of compassion, the closing of minds and hearts.

Saint John Henry Cardinal Newman said: "Our hearts must be broken up like ground, and dug and watered, and tended and cultivated, till they become as gardens, gardens of Eden, acceptable to our God, gardens in which the Lord God may walk and dwell."

God will walk in the garden of life where each human being is cherished, respected, and honored. Those who believe Friday's Supreme Court decision automatically propels us into that Garden will soon discover we have so much more to do. Indeed, the first task may be a sincere attempt to dialogue with those who do not see Friday's decision to be a victory for human beings.





Statement of Cardinal Blase J. Cupich, Archbishop of Chicago, on the Supreme Court's decision in Dobbs v. Jackson Women's Health Organization

June 24, 2022

Today, the U.S. Supreme Court issued its ruling in Dobbs v. Jackson Women's Health Organization, which overturns the court's tragic 1973 decision that removed legal protection for unborn children. We welcome this important ruling and the opportunity it creates for a national conversation on protecting human life in the womb and promoting human dignity at all stages of life. This moment should serve as a turning point in our dialogue about the place an unborn child holds in our nation, about our responsibility to listen to women and support them through pregnancies and after the birth of their children, and about the need to refocus our national priorities to support families, particularly those in need.

The Catholic Church brings to such a conversation the conviction that every human life is sacred, that every person is made in the image and likeness of God and therefore deserving of reverence and protection. That belief is the reason the Catholic Church is the country's largest provider of social services, many aimed at eliminating the systemic poverty and health care insecurity that trap families in a cycle of hopelessness and limit authentic choice.

We also come to this dialogue as Americans, knowing that the principle that all human beings are endowed by the Creator with certain inalienable rights is enshrined in the Declaration of Independence, and that first among these is the right to life.

Make no mistake, because this ruling regrettably will have little impact on abortion in Illinois, as there are virtually no restrictions here, we will continue to advocate strongly for legal protections for unborn children. And we will redouble our efforts to work with all to build a culture that values the inalienable rights to life, liberty and the pursuit of happiness for all.

This ruling is not the end of a journey, but rather a fresh start. It underscores the need to understand those who disagree with us, and to inculcate an ethic of dialogue and cooperation. Let us begin by examining our national conscience, taking stock of those dark places in our society and in our hearts that turn to violence and deny the humanity of our brothers and sisters, and get to work building up the common good by choosing life.



We are a Welcoming Community that Inspires Disciples of Jesus to Share God's Love and Transform the World.

ALTAR SERVER TRAINING

It is hard to believe that is has been over two years since our wonderful team of Altar Servers last served at Mass on a regular basis. We are most grateful that the students at Sacred Heart School have returned to serving at the Wednesday Morning Mass and a few other liturgies.

As we have done with all our ministries during the pandemic, we have strived to keep everyone as safe as possible. We have been close to bringing back our Sunday servers several times, only to see a spike in cases in our area. Now we are more hopeful that this summer is a good time to begin rebuilding this ministry in our parish. Will you help us?

We are looking for students who will be in grades 4 through high school during the 2022-2023 school year. (Exceptions will be made for same household members who are in third grade and have an older sibling participating at the same Mass). We are asking everyone to go through a training session, even if you have been trained before, as there may be some changes or updates since the last time we offered a training session. We want everyone to be on the same page as this ministry returns.

As we did prior to the pandemic, a parent will be required to attend the training with their child. Our next training session is July 17 at 11:15 a.m. at Sacred Heart Church. Those able to also serve at St. Philip the Apostle at the 8 a.m. Sunday Mass are also asked to come for this initial session at Sacred Heart Church. If you are unavailable for this date, please email me and let me know to add you to a future training session. If you have any questions about the ministry, please do not hesitate to email me at

rvan asdlen @divine mercy north shore.org.

My thanks,

Ron Vanasdlen

Director of Liturgy and Music



JOIN US FOR ADORATION

We gather on Wednesdays from 2-3:00 p.m. at Sacred Heart Church and on Fridays from 8:30-9:30 a.m. at St. Philip the Apostle Church. We hope you'll join us and spend some time with Jesus in the Blessed Sacrament!

SANCTUARY CANDLES

Beginning July 1, a \$25 gift may be given to offer prayers for loved ones throughout the week. The Sanctuary Candle burns for 7 days near the Blessed Sacrament 52 weeks of the year at both worship sites.

You gift of \$25 will be recognized in the bulletin/worship aid as follows: The Sanctuary Candle burns this week in memory of N.

If your intention is for a special event in someone's life, for example, the recognition would be: The Sanctuary Candle burns this week in thanksgiving for the wedding anniversary/baptism anniversary/confirmation anniversary, etc. of N.

FLOWER DONATIONS

Also beginning July 1, a \$75 gift may be given for flowers for our worship sites. Sacred Heart Church can accommodate up to six gifts each weekend and St. Philip the Apostle can accommodate five gifts. These gifts, like the Sanctuary Candle will be acknowledged (depending on printing deadlines) in the bulletin/worship aid as follows:

The flowers in the sanctuary are given to the glory of God in thanksgiving for the life of N., in celebration of (wedding anniversary), etc.

These intentions will also be remembered during the Universal Prayer during Mass.

You can make your donation and intention in the parish office or online at Give Central.

https://www.givecentral.org/location/205/allevents and select Flowers for the Sanctuary or Sanctuary Candles.

You can also access Give Central with this QR Code:





OUTREACH

A FEW WORDS FROM FATHER STEVE ON THE SITUATION IN UKRAINE

A few weeks back I preached about Aaron, a young person who got permission from his employers to take two weeks off from work in order to travel to Poland and help Ukrainian refugees. Aaron is the son of my best friend from high school, whom I've known all his life.

He has since returned from that humanitarian outreach but is currently planning on returning and continuing to help. One of the issues he discovered is the urgent need for battlefield medical kits to be used to stabilize those wounded by this war until such time as they can be sent out of the war zone for follow up treatment.



Hearing from my friend that his son has set up a GoFundMe account to raise money to purchase these kits, at my invitation Aaron is appealing to us for help. Aaron himself will travel with the kits he purchases and make sure they get to where they need to go.

This is definitely in line with one of the corporal works of mercy, healing the sick. Let's continue to pray for peace and do what we can to assist aid workers and volunteers addressing the needs of the Ukrainian people as they defend their country. The following comes directly from Aaron Espenschied.

- ~ ~

As the news cycle moves on, the War in Ukraine is no longer at the forefront but it is still a very real tragedy which has no end in sight. During my time spent over there in May, I learned that much of the money and supplies which other countries are donating are hitting roadblocks in reaching the troops on the front lines or the civilians caught in the crossfire due to logistical issues and the Russian onslaught. I plan on returning to Ukraine in a few weeks but in the meantime, I am working to raise funds to purchase life-saving medical kits to take back with me. A description of those kits can be found on my Gofundme page.

Based on what I've learned from my interactions with those who fought on the eastern Ukrainian front, these kits are critical to keeping the wounded alive long enough to receive proper medical attention. I am currently working in conjunction with a Non-profit, to deliver the medical kits to those on the front who need it most.

Regarding my personal relationship with Father Steve, I have known him pretty much all my life. He was my father's best friend in High School as well as the individual who baptized me. When my sister got married this past September he served as the officiant for the ceremony. I have seldom met a more caring or compassionate man. I also appreciate his sense of humor.

I truly appreciate any and all donations, my personal Gofundme page can be found at: https://www.gofundme.com/f/humanitarian-aide-volunteer-heading-to-ukraine

Thank you and God bless you all! Aaron Espenschied

You can also reach the GoFundMe page by scanning the QR code below. Aaron's GoFundMe Page also has some good information.



OUTREACH

IN FIRST 4 MONTHS, UNCLE PETE'S MINISTRY MAKES 1,000 DINNERS!

Our parish began making Uncle Pete's sack dinners in April 2022. In just four months this ministry has created a sense of community among volunteers while making 1,000 meals to feed the hungry.

Although there are many places to distribute food, the Divine Mercy Outreach Board decided to focus on helping one of our existing community partners: A Just Harvest. This community kitchen in Rogers Park, just 7.5 miles from our parish, battles each and every day to feed the hungry.



Here is a quick look at what the Divine Mercy Uncle Pete's Ministry has done so far:

On April 4, our first effort, all the supplies were purchased by the Uncle Pete's organization. Carolyn Murphy, the coordinator of the ministry, came to our first session to show us exactly what to do. We had 24 volunteers that first evening, and we made 300 sack dinners. A Just Harvest reported that the sack dinners were well received.

For the second event, May 9, a generous donor offered to help us purchase items. Our efforts raised \$480.00, and the donor provided the balance we needed. Seventeen volunteers gathered and we made 300 sack dinners.

After the May event, we discovered a couple of challenges. A Just Harvest's non-perishable food pantry was completely empty, so Divine Mercy parishioners leapt in to help and within a few days a large load of food went down to Rogers Park. The downside of this was that our monthly Hunger Hero food drive, with donations going to our local food pantries, was noticeably smaller. We wanted to find a solution so that our parish's support of A Just Harvest would not impact our parish's donations to our local food pantries.

We also had a request from A Just Harvest to consider replacing the ham sandwiches with something else during hot summer months. After consultation with A Just Harvest and the Outreach Board, it was agreed that we would replace the sandwiches with tuna kits during June, July, and August, to make sure the contents of the sack dinners would be safe to eat despite high temperatures. This presented a challenge, since the tuna kits were a bit more expensive than the ham sandwiches. For the month of June we let A Just Harvest know that we would provide 200 sandwich dinners, so that our costs would be in line with the previous month. We had 27 volunteers in June.

Word about Uncle Pete's Ministry was spreading, however, and between our May and June dates we were blessed to raise more money than we needed to create the sack dinners. The question arose of what to do with the excess funds. In consultation with A Just Harvest and the Divine Mercy Outreach Board, it was decided that Divine Mercy would give A Just Harvest the excess money raised, so that they could purchase items for their food pantry through their vendors, thus purchasing at lower cost and without tax. On June 16th, we delivered a check for \$452.26 to A Just Harvest for their food pantry.

What's next and how can you get involved?

We are currently preparing for our next sack dinner making event, which will be July 11 at 7:00 pm in the Parish Center. In August, we will make sack dinners on August 8.

THERE ARE TWO WAYS YOU AND YOUR FAMILY CAN HELP:

- Donate to Uncle Pete's Ministry so we can purchase items for the sack dinners. Donations may be made through Give Central. If you would like to make an ongoing commitment to support the program monthly, that would provide much needed stability for this ministry. Any excess funds raised each month will go to the A Just Harvest food pantry. Donations may be made <u>here</u>: https://www.givecentral.org/location/205/event/33526
- 2) Volunteer to make the sack dinners -- we have a really, really good time! We especially encourage families and youth to sign up so that they can take part in this important ministry. The signup is https://www.signupgenius.com/go/904054EA9AF29A5FE3-uncle2

Questions? Contact Will Wasielewski, wwasielewski@divinemercynorthshore.org

DONATE



SACRED HEART SCHOOL



LOOK WHAT'S HAPPENING AT SACRED HEART SCHOOL!



Our school office will be closed for the month of July. If you need to get in touch with our principal, Margaret Webb, please email Margaret at mwebb@shwschool.org.



Job Opportunities

We are currently looking for a junior high math teacher as well as an elementary teacher and part-time pre-school teacher. If you know of anyone that may be interested please email Margaret Webb.

mwebb@shwschool.org





CHILDREN'S MINISTRY



Happy Fourth of July to All of Our Children's Ministry Families! We are looking for a few good men and women to serve!

We are blessed to have outstanding, experienced catechists lined up for nearly all of our grades, but we could use a few more! Some of the many benefits of teaching include:

- Enjoying the children of the parish
- Learning about the faith through preparation and presentation
 - Sharing the faith with the children and families
- Meeting a wonderful group of people who also are learning and growing —
 and those are other catechists
- Getting involved in the wonders of parish life, which is fun, rewarding and never dull!
 - Giving back, paying it forward!

Please contact Kelly Shoup at kshoup@divinemercynorthshore.org for information.

Calling All Teens!

We also want your teens as catechist aides! This is a wonderful service opportunity for our teens, and we write great letters of recommendation when the time comes. Please talk to your children about the benefits of serving in our Children's Ministry.

Contact Kelly Shoup at kshoup@divinemercynorthshore.org or call 847-446-0856, ext. 106 for info!



LITURGICAL MINISTER ASSIGNMENTS

PRAYER AND WORSHIP

July 9, 2022

5:00 p.m.

SACRED HEART CHURCH

Presider: Fr. John Kartje Sacristan: Ludy Mariano Lector: Julie Hartvigsen EM: Cathy Stegich

Song Leader: Miranda Farmer

July 10, 2022 8:00 a.m.

ST. PHILIP THE APOSTLE CHURCH

Presider: Fr. Bob Heinz Sacristan: Minister Needed Lector: Steve Clingan EM: Judy Meade

Song Leader: Andrew Dahan

July 10, 2022 10:00 a.m.

SACRED HEART CHURCH Presider: Fr. Steve Lanza Sacristan: Ludy Mariano

Lector: Bill Haque

EM: Deacon Gerry Keenan Song Leader: Andrew Dahan

July 10, 2022 4:30 p.m.

SACRED HEART CHURCH

Presider: Fr. Steve Lanza Sacristan: Minister Needed Lector: Susan Seeberg EM: Minister Needed

Song Leader: Jania Alexander

SPIRITUAL COMMUNION

My Jesus,
I believe that you are present in the
Most Holy Sacrament.
I love you above all things,
and I desire to receive you into my soul.
Since I cannot at this moment
receive you sacramentally,
please come spiritually into my heart.
I embrace you now
as if you were already there
and I unite myself wholly to you.
Never permit me to be separated from you.

Amen.

For Those Who Are Sick

The following people suffer from illness or chronic conditions.

They have asked for the prayers of our parish family.

Please remember them to the Lord.

Mark Agnew, Jeannie Ambrose, Michael Anderson,

Donald Blair, Elaine Boback, Dennis Braun, Ronald Braun,

Wendy Braun, John Coyne, James Farney,

Mary Beth Fellinger, Lisa Marie Franke, Paul Greco,

Benjamin Grillo, Jack Hogan, Sarah Hyde,

Emily Jatis, Peggy Keese, Rick Kehrer, Gina Quirk Lazicki,

Rosaleen Mazur, Hope Fairclough McGowan,

Teresa McNamara, Beth O'Brien, John O'Brien

and Kathy Sarch

For Those Who Have Died

May the souls of faithfully departed, through the mercy of God, rest in peace. The Sanctuary Candle at Sacred Heart this week is in memory of the **Naomi Helms**.

The Sanctuary Candle at St. Philip this week is in memory of **Patricia LeBeau**.

MINISTERS OF CARE

Our Ministers of Care have begun to visit those who are homebound, in nursing homes, and in hospitals. We are still waiting for some facilities to reopen, and there are some people who are not yet comfortable with visiting/receiving visitors, but we are visiting as we are able. If your or your loved one is in need of our Minister of Care or is seriously ill or near death, and in need of the Sacrament of the Sick / Last Rites, please contact the parish office at 847-446-0856. If you reach the answering machine after office hours, please leave a message, as someone will respond to your call. If you are interested in being trained as a Minister of Care, please contact Liz McGowen at Imcgowen@divinemercynorthshore.org or 847-446-0856.

Readings for the week of July 3, 2022

Sunday: Is 66:10-14c/Ps 66:1-3, 4-5, 6-7, 16, 20 [1]/

Gal 6:14-18/Lk 10:1-12, 17-20 or 10:1-9

Monday: Hos 2:16, 17c-18, 21-22/Ps 145:2-3, 4-5, 6-7,

8-9/Mt 9:18-26

Tuesday: Hos 8:4-7, 11-13/Ps 115:3-4, 5-6, 7ab-8, 9-10/

Mt 9:32-38

Wednesday: Hos 10:1-3, 7-8, 12/Ps 105:2-3, 4-5, 6-7/

Mt 10:1-7

Thursday: Hos 11:1-4, 8e-9/Ps 80:2ac and 3b, 15-16/

Mt 10:7-15

Friday: Hos 14:2-10/Ps 51:3-4, 8-9, 12-13, 14 and 17/

Mt 10:16-23

Saturday: Is 6:1-8/Ps 93:1ab, 1cd-2, 5/Mt 10:24-33 Next Sunday: Dt 30:10-14/Ps 69:14, 17, 30-31, 33-34, 36, 37

MASS INTENTIONS

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THIS WEEK AT BOTH SACRED HEART AND ST. PHILIP

MONDAY, July 4 (SH) 8:00 a.m. - Mary Seul Franke

TUESDAY, July 5 (SPA) 8:00 a.m. - James Nolan

WEDNESDAY, July 6 (SH) 8:00 a.m. - Mario Iturino

THURSDAY, July 7 (SH) 8:00 a.m. - Cecilia Hernandez

FRIDAY, July 8 (SPA) 8:00 a.m. - Bernadette "Bernie" McGee

SATURDAY, July 9 5:00 p.m. **(SH)** - Frank & Teresa D'Astici and parishioners of Divine Mercy

SUNDAY, July 10 8:00 a.m. (SPA) - Viola Dietz 10:00 a.m. (SH) - Sande Bolan 4:30 p.m. (SH) - Rufina Belen

As we increase the use of liturgical ministers, please let Ron Vanasdlen know of your interest in the ministry of Lector, Sacristan, Eucharistic Minister and/or Altar Servers for either daily or weekend Masses. Please contact him via email at: rvanasdlen@divinemercynorthshore. org

MASS INTENTIONS

Would you like a Mass said for a loved one? Just contact Megan Nolan at 847-446-0856 or megan@divinemercynorthshore.org

POPE FRANCIS ON TWITTER

To serve the Gospel and our brothers and sisters, to offer our own lives without expecting anything in return, without seeking any worldly glory: this is what we are called to.

THIS WEEK AT DIVINE MERCY

Meetings at Divine Mercy are gradually returning. Check with the parish office for up to date information or the calendar button on our website.

SACRAMENTS

Please call the Parish Office at 847-446-0856 for information regarding Sacraments, or visit our website at www.divinemercynorthshore.org.

The Sacrament of Reconciliation is offered at both of our worship sites. Sacred Heart Church offers the Sacrament on Saturday mornings between 9:00 a.m. and 9:30 a.m. and at St. Philip the Apostle Church on Wednesday afternoons with Fr. Javier Del Castillo from 3:00 p.m.-4:30 p.m. And there is no need to make a reservation!

Please know that if it has been a while since your last confession, "Do not be afraid!" (Matthew 14:27). *The priest will help guide you*.

A suggested Act of Contrition is:

My God, I am sorry for my sins with all my heart. In choosing to do wrong and failing to do good, I have sinned against you whom I should love above all things. I firmly intend, with your help, to do penance, to sin no more, and to avoid whatever leads me to sin. Our Savior Jesus Christ suffered and died for us. In his name, my God, have mercy. (Rite of Penance, no. 45)

RESPECT LIFE PRAYER

For peace in the world, and for the justice which is the foundation of that peace, we pray to the Lord.

DO YOU HAVE A BULLETIN SUBMISSION?

Please adhere to the following specifications when submitting an item for the bulletin. The deadline is Tuesday, 9:00am for the following Sunday.

BULLETIN SPECS:

FONT STYLE: Corbel

FONT SIZE:

Headlines: 12 (ALL CAPS & BOLD)

Body text: 10 LINE SPACING:

Before and After Paragraphs: opt

Between Lines: 1sp

Avoid outlining text boxes, if you can.

Continue to create ads for special events like Nite Lites. We simply ask you incorporate the Corbel font style when you are able. Please submit all items to:

divinemercybulletins@gmail.com

DIVINE MERCY OFFICE

Our office currently is open from 9:00 a.m. until 4:00 p.m. Monday through Friday. You can reach us by calling 847-446-0856.

You can also reach any staff member via email. You can find that directory on the next page.

Office Address:

Divine Mercy Parish 1077 Tower Rd. Winnetka, IL 60093

WORSHIP AIDS FOR MASS

Worship aids for Mass can be found on our website, which you can download before you come to Mass or scan this QR code with your smart phone camera to access it at church or at home so that you can follow along.

NOTE: all four Masses will appear, so you'll need to scroll to the Mass you are attending.



PARISH STAFF

Pastor - Rev. Steven M. Lanza, slanza@divinemercynorthshore.org

Deacon Mike McNulty, mimcnulty@divinemercynorthshore.org

Deacon Gerry Keenan, gekeenan@archchicago.org, 773-251-6626

Deacon Bob Puhala, bpuhala@usml.edu

Director of Communications - Judy Pyke, jpyke@divinemercynorthshore.org

Principal Sacred Heart School - Margaret Webb, mwebb@shwschool.org

Director of Evangelization and Lifelong Formation - TBD

Director of Pastoral Care, Outreach and Special Events - Liz McGowen, Imcgowen@divinemercynorthshore.org

Director of Liturgy & Music - Ron Vanasdlen, rvanasdlen@divinemercynorthshore.org

Director of Operations - Michelle Wasielewski, mwasielewski@divinemercynorthshore.org

Finance Office - Cindy Atsaves, cindyatsaves@divinemercynorthshore.org

Coordinator of Children's Ministry - Kathy Handelman, khandelman@divinemercynorthshore.org

Children's Ministry Administrator – Kelly Shoup, kshoup@divinemercynorthshore.org

Administrative Assistant - Megan Nolan, megan@divinemercynorthshore.org

Maintenance Engineer - Bobby Tuebert, osiferbob@sbcglobal.net

Maintenance Staff - Eamon Marks

BILL SCHNEEBERGER

PAINTING & DECORATING, LLC









866.482.2007 x1

AlltechHVAC@gmail.com • www.Alltech-HVAC.com 1240 Rand Rd. Des Plaines, IL 60016

Residential • Commercial • RTUs
Air Conditioning • Furnaces • Air Purifiers
Thermostats • Maintenance Agreements • Boilers



WITH PURCHASE OF THIS SPACE

P CALL 800.950.9952



Mergenthaler Plumbing

Complete Plumbing Services

Lic# 058-161480 **847-724-2004**



L. MARSHALL

ROOFING & SHEET METAL INC. (Commercial and Residential) 2100 Lehigh Ave., Glenview, IL

847-724-5400

www.lmarshallroofing.com



Ph 847.251.2695 Fax 847.251.9433

811 Ridge Road Wilmette, IL 60091 www.kerriganplumbing.com

VOICEOVER SERVICES Sheila Kerwin Announcements Explainer Videos NILMETTE AUTO BODY

"Our Most Important Product Is A Well Satisfied Customer" 847-251-1535

1920 Lake Ave.



JOHN SPILOTRO, COO ENGINEERING SERVICES- RAPID PROTÓTYPING

jspilotro@breault.com | 602-770-7891



∞ E-learning

10% discount

for first-time clients!

847-846-1479

∞ IVR

SafeStreets

1-855-225-4251

www.voicingbysheila.com

BE YOURSELF, BRING YOUR PASSION. WORK WITH PURPOSE.

- Paid Training
- Some Travel
- Work-Life Balance
- Full-Time with Benefits
- Serve Your Community





(847) 446-4749 www.breakingpointauto.com



GROW YOUR BUSINESS

BY PLACING AN AD HERE!



Contact Ashley Kaskin to place an ad today! akaskin@4LPi.com or (800) 950-9952 x2517



BRATSCHI

Family Business Providing Complete Licensed & Insured

(847) 446-1421

801 Oak Street, Winnetka www.bratschiinc.com

NEVER MISS A BUL

Sign up to have our weekly parish bulletin emailed to you at www.parishesonline.com







WESTMINSTER PLACE

A PRESBYTERIAN HOMES COMMUNITY



Independent Living: Apartments & Patio Homes Assisted Living • Memory Support Rehab • Nursing Care

> 847-570-3422 www.WestminsterPlace.org



💌 nora@thedevinelawgroup.com

Offices in the Chicago Loop and Northfield, Illinois

High property taxes? Seek DEVINE intervention!

FREE

WITH PURCHASE **OF THIS SPACE**

(CALL 800.950.9952



